## Dreams for Haiti

3012 Mockingbird Dr. St. Charles, MO. 63301

Email: jackiesettle@yahoo.com Website: dreamsforhaiti.com

Phone: 636-947-0370 or 636-399-8049 or 636-399-8050





A trip to the hospital can be very dangerous. This girl was wounded by the gangs while at the hospital





Top picture is Ariol praying over a new born baby and mother. Bottom picture is Church group praying for a very sick lady. In the Haitian hospitals there are no private rooms and no air conditioning. With temperatures about 90 every day it is miserable. Family members must bring you food and clean sheets and even go buy your medicine or oxygen and bring to you. The hospital will not release you until the bill is paid.

Ariol messaged me asking my opinion about going with his church members to pray for people at the hospital. He was worried because the gangs have taken over most hospitals, partially to show control but also for them to have a place to go when the gang members get hurt. My answer was to pray about it but the gang members also need prayer to turn from their life of crime. He decided to go with the church members. Within a few days I see a news article from Haiti stating that the gangs did not want the biggest general hospital to be reopened so they went and killed 2 reporters, a policeman and injured many others at the hospital. I quickly messaged Ariol and he said that it was a different hospital but he had a friend there. Even going to the hospital to visit is a very dangerous thing to do in Haiti. Ariol asks all of us to continue to pray for him and his church as they go out and feed and pray for people.



When Biden had the Parole program for Haitians our dear friends, Terry and Mike Kickham, decided they would sponsor Josue' Michel and his family to come to the States. Last February 20th they arrived in St. Louis. Finding it difficult to obtain a USA residency card they applied for a Canadian visa. His wife was granted one and immigrated to Canada with the 2 children in October. In January, after finishing up loose ends here, Josue' joined his family. They were concerned about being deported from the USA (even though they were here legally) and feared going back to Haiti. Both parents had had death threats against them so they left their home and all their belongings in Haiti to come to the USA. Now, once again they have left all belongings and relocated in Canada. Praying this is the last move for them and many blessings in their new life. From the looks of the smiles I would say they were happy to see Dad!



Thank you to everyone who has been giving to help feed the children, elderly and homeless. I love the little boy enjoying his food! This may be the only meal they receive in a day.



Christmas service in Gonaives. Pastor Charles' son, Arshley, is a teen and been studying and gave the Christmas message. So proud to see him following in his father's footsteps.





We have several children that are in need of sponsors.

\$25 a month or \$300 for the year. Provides, uniforms, books, food and an education.

Thank you for helping a child live their best life.